Embassy of the Republic of Turkey
H.E. Mr. Selçuk Ünal, ambassador 

Jan Evertstraat 15

2514 BS Den Haag
E-mail: embassy.thehague@mfa.gov.tr
Eindhoven, the Netherlands, January 2024
Your Excellency,
Since 8 April 2023, the so-called Saturday Mothers have been trying to return to Galatasaray Square every Saturday to hold their weekly vigil. Their intention is to demonstrate peacefully for information about their relatives who disappeared during the 1980s and 1990s. However, police officers have often used excessive and arbitrary force to disperse the peaceful protesters, with the apparent intent of inflicting pain and punishment on the participants of the vigils. 
I urge you to ensure that the police allows the Saturday Mothers and other peaceful protesters to gather peacefully on Galatasaray Square. The police should protect peaceful protestors so that they can exercise their right to freedom of peaceful assembly without fear of being subject to excessive use of force, arbitrary arrest and detention. 

Furthermore, I call upon you to make good on a promise which you made already more than ten years ago to start an investigation into the fates of the disappeared relatives for which the Saturday mothers ask attention through their peaceful demonstrations.

Yours sincerely,
